

CRA Meeting  
1/23/18 7:00 P.M. @ Depot

Minutes of Dec. meeting were read and approved.

Keith presented the Tres. Report. Harry Starry Night income not yet completed.

In question is the bill for bldg. inspection after heat was installed. K.W. will check into Ambit as electrical supplier instead of Eversource. All approved the report.

Newell & Crathern recently completed an electrical audit. All down stairs has been insulated (walls) Steve L. has caulked storm windows. Cellar needs insulation and there is little to none in the overhanging eaves. Blown in insulation has been recommended. (Lawes in Concord has machine rentals) Spray foam has been recommended. (Newell & Crathern quoted "13-14 thousand".) Brian C. will check on blown-in insulation and also inquire as to who did the barn at Guild Hill Farm. (Basement walls only with that type of insulation.)

Steve L.  
Keith W.  
Fred

Brian  
Dottie

New business: Steve Lux Sr. & Steve totally cleaned the kitchen recently, and installed coat hooks, mounted refrigerator under the cabinet etc. Helen V. has offered to donate a coffee machine for the window soon.

Old business: May train show plans Keith W. has reserved the high school gym. He will inquire about the need for a custodian on that date. Keith also had an idea that maybe the senior class would be interested in selling food for the event as a fund raiser for their class.

Also, better ways to communicate with members was discussed. New ideas are welcome.

Brian E. inquired about semaphore repairs, raking platform area and other spring projects. Steve suggested signage and parking lot lines. He has an idea as to who might be able to do lines.

Items to display in the Depot were discussed. B. & M. has over 2000 educational items to loan. Catalog list is a must!

Also, continued efforts need to

be made for enough staff (haste)  
Pullman tarps have been delivered  
Each roll weighs 100-150# and will  
overlap by 10". At least 4 people  
would be needed (and good weather)  
to cover the vehicle.

Steve L.'s next project is rearranging  
the cellar landing. It currently is  
a bit of an unorganized safety hazard  
and in need of hooks, map equipment  
etc.

Event and fund raising discussions  
will be held til next meeting.

Discussions ensued regarding the  
T.D.S. bldg. More investigation re  
time to move, location, etc. will be  
forthcoming.

Meeting closed at 8:50 p.m.

D. Brown